

| MEETING: | South Area Council                  |  |  |  |
|----------|-------------------------------------|--|--|--|
| DATE:    | : Friday 20 October 2023            |  |  |  |
| TIME:    | 10.00 am                            |  |  |  |
| VENUE:   | Meeting Room 1 - Barnsley Town Hall |  |  |  |

#### **MINUTES**

Present Councillors Markham (Chair), Eastwood, Franklin,

Frost, Higginbottom, Osborne, Shepherd, Smith,

Stowe, Sumner and A. Wray

## 19 Appreciation - Diane Lee (Sac.20.10.2023/1)

Members took the opportunity to give thanks to Diane Lee former Head of Public Health who had recently departed the Council for her work with South Area Council.

It was confirmed that the support from Public Health to South Area Council would be continued by Diane's successor.

## 20 Declarations of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests

No Member wished to declare an interest in any item on the agenda.

# 21 Minutes of the Meeting of South Area Council held on 01 September 2023 (Sac.20.10.2023/3)

The meeting considered the minutes of South Area Council held on 01 September 2023.

**RESOLVED** that the minutes of the South Area Council held on 01 September 2023 be approved as a true and correct record.

#### 22 Presentation on Summer Provision and Funding (Sac.20.10.2023/4)

The Area Council Manager introduced the item to update Members on the work of the South Area Team showcasing projects including:

- UK Shared Prosperity Funding (UKSPF)
- Housing Support Grant
- Barnsley Sports Van and Ramp It Up
- Wombwell Premier Kicks Safer Streets Funding
- Summer Programmes
- Resident Feedback, Outcomes, and Impact

During Member discussion positive feedback was received on officers' successful applications for external funding.

In discussing the UKSP Funding and specifically the work of the Private Sector Housing Officer that this supported, praise was given for the vulnerable children, families and elderly people assisted through the project. The lack of requirement to complete paperwork, hands on support and level of impact for a relatively small amount of funding were received positively. Members additionally took the opportunity to share their dismay at the impoverished conditions some residents were living in and the level of support that the Council had to offer where other government organisations had not delivered.

During discussion on the utilisation of the Housing Support Grant, Members discussed their keenness to support the work of the Community Fridge in Hoyland and build positive relationships with volunteers for the benefit of the community.

Members praised the summer programmes' contributions towards building positive relationships with children and young people and reducing anti-social behaviour. Consideration was given to how the different activities offered could be diversified in the future to ensure active participation from all children regardless of gender.

**RESOLVED** that the presentation be noted.

|  | <br> | <br><br>Chair |
|--|------|---------------|